
TELEPHONE MEMO

To: Public Files
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PROJECTS: Sanford Project, P-2785-015; Edenville Project, P-10808-005; Secord
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DATE: 2/11/2013
PARTIcIPANTs: Holly Frank and Thomas LoVullo, of the Commission's staff, and

Frank Christie and Lee Mueller, of Boyce Hydro
SUBJECT: Water quality monitoring and schedule at the projects

On February 11,2013, Holly Frank and Thomas LoVullo, of the Commission's

Division of Hydropower Administration and Compliance, spoke with Frank

Christie and Lee Mueller of Boyce Hydro Power, LLC, regarding the water quality

monitoring schedule at the Sanford, Edenville, Secord, and Smallwood projects.

By Commission order (87 FERC $ 62,365), the licensee is to perform annual water

quality monitoring (specifically, year-round temperature monitoring and seasonal

dissolved oxygen monitoring). Based on details in the Commission's September

21, 2010 environmental inspection report and the licensee's September 19, 2012
water quality monitoring report, there appears to be a discrepancy concerning the

water quality monitoring schedule. Mr. Christie and Mr. Mueller proposed to
review their records for documentation of any changes to the monitoring program

or schedule. Mr. Christie stated that he will provide an update to Commission staff

by March 15, 2013.
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